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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Pounds, President-Elect


Date:

July 26, 2017
Subject:
2016-2017 Year End Report
I was honored to be elected as President-Elect at the National Conference held in Denver, Colorado in August 2016.   I immediately began my duties by attending the New Board Meeting held on the last day of the conference. 
Since that time, I have responded to emails and provided support to our current President, Tonya Scott as best I could.  I have participated on several conference calls dealing with issues with NADES webmaster and the 2018 National Conference Contract.  

I have also participated on conference calls with Todd Deshong and Maria Whiting, to discuss the current tax plan and our plans for moving forward to the new Tax Status. 
I have participated on Quarterly Conference Calls with Ann Robert and then John Owen, who took over Ann’s position when she changed roles in SSA.  

I attended the Mid-Year Board Meeting that was held February 22-25, 2017 in Baltimore.  
Unfortunately, due to a family health issue, I was unable to attend the Capital Hill visit.  I immediately contacted President Tonya Scott when I became aware that my father’s surgery had been rescheduled and would be in conflict with this visit.   I stayed  in touch with the President and was kept abreast of the meetings held and discussions that followed. 
After much concern over our website/webmaster issues, I took the lead on the problem and contacted Amanda Underwood, creator of our website directly to discuss our concerns and problems.   Amanda was very helpful and agreed to assist us at a discounted rate of $50/hour to fix our problems.  I conducted a conference call with the NADE board to discuss my conversation with Amanda and we agreed to allow Amanda up to 10 hours to fix/correct the website.   I then conducted a conference call with Amanda, Julie Kujath, Melissa Williamson, Sara Winn, Tonya Scott and Tena Fleming to give Amanda specific information about issues and problems members were facing, so Amanda would have a better understanding of where to begin.  I have also asked Amanda to submit a proposal for the next fiscal year to be NADEs webmaster, to be discussed at New Board Meeting. 

I contacted all the Regional Directors in late June, soliciting names of members from their respective regions willing to serve as National Committee Chairs.   I have also reached out to several chapters/members encouraging them to consider becoming more active in NADE and National Committees.   I have begun to fill Committee Chair positions with just a few remaining positions to left to  be filled, but they should be by New Board Meeting in Detroit in August. 

I have worked with the Management staff, along with support of Julie Kujath, NADE Treasurer, to secure the Royal Sonesta Hotel for the 2018 Mid Year NADE Board Meeting to be held the February 21-24, 2018.   Contract has been signed. 

I will attending  the 2017 National Conference in Detroit Michigan. 
It has been a pleasure working with the NADE Board in this capacity and look forward to serving as NADE President at the end of the National Conference. 
